California COBRA Notice  
for

California’s 36-Month Extension 

The following notice must be provided by employers to terminating employees who work in California.  This notice also applies to all terminating employees whose employer has a contract with a health care provider that is a California contract.

This notice applies to all employers whether or not the employer must comply with California COBRA (2 – 19 employees) or to federal COBRA (20 or more employees.)

Be sure to use the following example in a cover letter, for example.
Notice of Extension of California COBRA Coverage to 36-Months



The length of continuation coverage for a 

termination or reduction of hours is extended from 

18 months to a total of 36 months from the first 

day your COBRA coverage began.  In order to be 

eligible for this extension, your COBRA coverage 

must have started on or after January 1, 2003.  The 

fee for the last 18 months may not exceed 110% of 

the premium.



The obligation to provide the additional 

18 months of coverage, along with notification of 

this right, rests with the health care service plan 

and health insurer. This 18 month extension does not 

apply to accident-only, specified disease, hospital 
indemnity, CHAMPUS supplement, long-term care,


Medicare supplement, dental-only, or vision-only 

insurance policies.  


This 18 month extension may cease before the 

end of 36 months under certain conditions.  


For further information call (____)___________ 

At (health care service plan/insurance company).

